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Upcoming Town Meetings 

Work Sessions: 

June 8th at 9am 

9th & 23rd at 6 pm 

July 13th at 9am 

14th & 28th at 6pm 

August 10th at 9am 

11th & 25th at 6pm 

 

Council Meetings:  

June 9th & 23rd at 7pm 

July 14th & 28th at 7pm 

August 11th & 25th at 7pm 

 

   Meetings held at 

Mills Town Hall 

In This Issue 

 
 Meeting Dates 

 Weeds/Sidewalks 

 Water billing/Shut offs 

 Contact Us 

 Library/Census 

 Summer Fest 

SPRING IS HERE! 

AND SO ARE 

THE WEEDS  
 

You have seen it.  We’ve seen it.  Everyone’s seen it.  High grass and 

weeds in the yards and vacant lots.  Not only are they unsightly eye-

sores in our Town, but they pose a fire hazard, block visibility for 

drivers, contribute to allergies, harbor rodents and snakes, and con-

tribute to bugs and other pests. Spring is the best time to kill 

weeds. 

The Town of Mills Municipal Code states that the owner/occupant/

agent is responsible for maintaining their yards and vacant lots.  The 

Town Code also states that they must maintain the streets, side-

walks and alleyways abutting thereon, free and clear of weeds, nox-

ious vegetable growth and any vegetation which constitutes a fire 

hazard. 

The sidewalks are also to remain clear of debris, to include gravel. 

To stay within the Code, keep your yards and vacant lots mowed 

and clear of weeds.  If the Code Enforcement Officer finds an over-

growth of grass/weeds on your property, you will receive a posted 

notice (once per year) and will have 10 days to mow it.  If not com-

pleted within the 10 days, a citation will be issued which carries a 

fine up to $750.00. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep an eye out for more information about our annual Summer Fest!! 

Contact Us 

Town of Mills 

704 Fourth St. 

P.O. Box 789 

Mills, WY 82644 

(307) 234-6679 

info@millswy.gov 
 

Visit us on the web at 

www.millswy.gov 

 

Like us on Facebook 

facebook.com/millswy 

 

Pay your utility bill online 

www.xpressbillpay.com 

  Mayor and Council opted to not shut water off for non-
payment from March thru June in light of COVID-19.  Begin-

ning July 15th any accounts that are past due will be shut off.  
If your account is past due and you need to make payment ar-

rangements, please contact Town Hall and speak with the 
Town Clerk prior to July 15th. 

 

The Library will be opening in June!  Please bear with us as we work 
through the process.   Stop in if you would like to receive a Library 
card.  We will also be offering punch cards for copies and there are 
several computers for public use. 

If you have not yet completed the Census form, feel free to 
use the computers at the Library to submit the form. 
 

Thank you all for your donations and support. 

**REMINDER** — Water billings are mailed out the 1st 

of  every month and due by the end of  that month.  You 

are allowed a 15 day grace period into the following 

month before a $20.00 penalty fee is assessed and your 

water is turned off.  If  you are unable to pay on time, you 

must contact us before the 15th to make payment arrange-

ments.  Payment arrangements are not accepted once the 

fee is assessed. 


